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February 2025 Park Monthly Report  
 
This month we learned that the tree board is once again totally awesome. The board was awarded the 

Trees Forever – One Million Tees grant maximum of $5,000 to purchase trees to plant in street boulevards this 
fall. This will allow us to purchase a diverse selection of around 50 trees purchased from the local nurseries.  
This week Justin has been working on trimming some oak trees at Woodlawn cemetery along the roadways. The 
cemetery employees are preparing for another full burial early next week. Justin had them place the grave 
heater on the location before too much snow fell yesterday. An early start this morning for snow removal at the 
cemetery as Justin, Chris and Danny are busy working on all the city property sidewalks. Yesterday, I attended a 
zoom meeting on tree board diversity and recruitment which most points could be used for any board or 
committee. Also, yesterday I attended the second RAGBRAI meeting at the chamber as I have been working on 
gathering information about campground areas. 

This month we had a full burial at the cemetery as the guys had to work through over two feet of frost in the 
ground. I had the guys set up the burner last week before we got the latest snowfall on Friday/Saturday and the 
real cold temperatures hit. We changed out the thermocouples on the burners to ensure that everything worked 
properly as they are changed out every couple of burial preps. I plowed the cemetery on Saturday after the 
snow gave up in the afternoon and the employees finished sidewalks and trails. I talked to a couple of 
foundations this week about a proposal to receive funds for ball diamond improvements. I have been gathering 
information on camping sites for RAGBRAI to submit. Someone made a cut on the mound at depot park, so I 
came in Saturday morning to get it secured down.  

This month Justin and I took advantage of the warmer weather by completing various maintenance and 
tree trimming tasks. Justin and I took the bucket truck to Oakdale cemetery and replaced the flag and 
repositioned the light. Evergreen trees were trimmed along the trail on 4th street as well to keep the branches 
out of the path for cyclists. The employees set up the grave heater as they are digging a full grave this morning 
for Jamison funeral home. On Wednesday, Justing and I took the bucket truck to Appreciation Park as we 
started trimming trees in the area to start with our preparations for RAGBRAI. Unfortunately, with all the talk 
about the future of the aquatic center recently we have lost some applicants for the season this past week. 

 

Grant awarded 
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Tree trimming 

 
    

Winter burial     snow removal   

 
 

Tree meeting 
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Winter burial 

 
 

Snow removal 

 
 

depot park damage 

 
 
 
 
 
 

  
  

  
  

  
P
A

R
K

S
 /
 C

E
M

E
T

E
R
Y

 /
 T

R
A

IL
S
 /
 A

Q
U

A
T

IC
S
 /
 C

A
M

P
G

R
O

U
N

D
 

http://www.oelweinparks.org/


 

www.oelweinparks.org 

 

 

Flag replacement     winter burial 

 
 

Tree trimming 

 
 

Tree trimming 
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Daily activities 

➢ Clean/organize shop areas 

➢ Pick up downtown areas 

➢ maintaining park, cemeteries 

➢ Maintenance of equipment 

➢ Safety meetings 

 

➢ Meet with contractors 

➢ Retrieve & upload trail count data 

➢ Woodlawn burials 

➢ park maintenance 

➢ Grant work 

 

 

 

progress on projects 

➢ Website updating 

➢ Trail easements/grants 

➢ park and rec master plan 

➢ Trail maintenance 

➢ Grinding stumps 

➢ Civicrec work 

➢ Continuing Education classes 

 

 

 

 

 

 

➢ Tree trimming 

➢ Winter burials 

➢ RAGBRAI meetings 

➢ equipment maintenance 

➢ Snow removal 

➢ Trees forever grant received 

o $5000 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next month and future projects 

➢ repurpose old wings bridge 

➢ Grant writing 

➢ Trail segment 2 

➢ Trail segments 4/5 alignment 

➢ plant trees in Chrysler Park 

➢ Board and committee meetings 

➢ CEU classes 

 

➢ Staff recruitment 

➢ Aquatics paperwork 

➢ Pool preparations 

➢ Campground preparations 

➢ Tree removal 

➢ Tree plantings 

➢ Ragbrai meetings 

➢ Day of caring preparation

 

Joshua Johnson MA 

Oelwein Park Superintendent 
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